
CUSTOMER NOTICE
FROM DOREL NEW ZEALAND

Dear valued customer,

We are making contact regarding a voluntary recall reported in the USA of 
some Maxi Cosi capsule bases.

In New Zealand, there are two models – Maxi Cosi Coral XP (IC313FNB) and 
Maxi Cosi Mico XP Max (IC337FNA).

When the car seat is installed into the vehicle with the base secured using the 
lower anchors/latch system this may not adequately protect the child in an 
event of a crash

Dorel Juvenile USA have recommended the following;

For continued use of your capsule and base, we ask that the base be installed 
using only the vehicle belt restraint, or with shell only (without base) installation 
using the vehicle belt restraint.

Remedy:
We are currently manufacturing new bases for the replacement.
A free replacement base will be sent directly to registered owners as soon
as they become available. To become a registered owner, 
go to www.maxi-cosi.co.nz/service/warranty-registration.

If you have any questions regarding this, please contact 
Dorel New Zealand on 0800 628 000,
Monday through Friday from 8.30am to 5.00pm,
or email us at customerservice@dorel.co.nz

 
 

 
 

Dorel New Zealand LTD                                                                                                        
14 Sir William Avenue                                                                                                          
East Tamaki                                                                                                           
Auckland                                                                                                           
NEW ZEALAND  
 

 
                                                             

14th March 2023 
 
Dear valued customer  
 
We are making contact regarding a voluntary recall reported in the USA of some Maxi Cosi capsule 
bases.   
 
In New Zealand, there are two models – Maxi Cosi Coral XP (IC313FNB) and Maxi Cosi Mico XP Max 
(IC337FNA). 
 
When the car seat is installed into the vehicle with the base secured using the lower anchors/latch 
system this may not adequately protect the child in an event of a crash 
 
Following the Dorel Juvenile USA actions and requirements, we are doing the following:- 
 
For continued use of your capsule and base, we ask that the base be installed using only the vehicle 
belt restraint, or with shell only (without base) installation using the vehicle belt restraint.  
 
Remedy: We are currently manufacturing new bases for the replacement. 
 
A free replacement base will be sent directly to registered owners as soon as they become available.  
To become a registered owner, go to www.maxi-cosi.co.nz/service/warranty-registration.  
Alternatively, your retailer will also be contacting you. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this, please contact Dorel New Zealand on 0800 628 000, 
Monday through Friday from 8.30am to 5.00pm, or email us at customerservice@dorel.co.nz 


